MINUTES

WILLIAMS TOWNSHIP

Tuesday, September 6, 2022/7:00 PM

Board met in regular session with Ronald Paul, Tom Shuttlesworth and Representative Joe Kerwin. Additional attendees: Larry Hoke, Jim Drum, Beth Ann Shuttlesworth, Jack Schaeffer.

Minutes from the previous meeting and Treasurer's Report were approved.

RESIDENT/PROPERTY OWNER CONCERNS:

• There were no Resident/Property Owner Concerns.

OTHER BUSINESS DISCUSSED:

- The American Rescue Plan (ARP) second Tranche scheduled for week of September 12, 2022.
- Williamstown Readiness Center Project Change. Contractor will be adding a new Storm Water Swale.
- DEP Drought Watch information.
- Dayton Street re-paving project was completed on September 2, 2022.
- Williams Township Property Tax Exemptions were approved. Copies given to the Solicitor for their office file.
- Motion by Tom Shuttlesworth, second by Ronald Paul, to accept the resignation from Harold L. Smith, which became effective on August 28, 2022. Harold served on the Williams Township Board of Supervisors for 28 years.
- Motion by Tom Shuttlesworth, second by Ronald Paul, to hire Beth Ann Shuttlesworth as the new Secretary/Treasurer for Williams Township, effective September 13, 2022.
- The Liquid Fuel Audit was approved.
- Dauphin County Municipal Solid Waste Plan will be revised for the years 2023 through 2032.
- The Upset Tax Sale is scheduled for September 14, 2022.

Being no further business to discuss, motion was made by Tom Shuttlesworth, second by Ron Paul, to adjourn the meeting at approximately 7:30 PM.